
Report of Virginia State USBC Meeting 

May 2017    Roanoke 

 

The annual meeting was held at the Holiday Inn Tanglewood, Roanoke Va., on May 6, 2017.  There were 

60 delegates in attendance.   

There were three USBC National representatives in attendance, David Fields, our new regional 

representative, Ben Brose, NE regional representative, and Richard Stewart, the new Director of 

Education. Presentations were made discussing the recently concluded USBC Convention, including 

legislation and seminars. 

Following lunch, there were several committee reports given, and the budget for the 2017-18 season was 

approved. NCAUSBCA was recognized for being #3 in BVL donations and Virginia State #3 in state 

donations. Tournament reports were given by the respective tournament managers, and the financial 

reports were reviewed and approved by the delegates. 

The 2018 tournaments will be held as follows: Mixed and Open in Roanoke, Senior in Richmond, and the 

Women and Youth in Manassas and Bull Run. 

The Hall of Fame chair reported that there were four individuals elected to the Virginia State Hall of 

Fame: James Wolfe of the Greater Fredericksburg USBC and Tammy Spivey of the Greater Richmond 

USBC for Bowling Achievement, and Tommy Wooldridge of the Greater Lynchburg USBC and Betty 

Robinson of the Central Shenandoah USBC for Meritorious Service. 

Elections were held and the following individuals were elected to the Virginia State USBC Board of 

Directors:  

 1st Vice President – Anne Ray, Virginia Peninsula USBC was re-elected. 

 Director #5 – Don Kendrick, Southern Piedmont USBC was re-elected. 

 Director #6 – Johnny Harris, Greater Lynchburg USBC was re-elected. 

 Director #7 – Troy Manuel, Lynchburg, Greater Lynchburg USBC was elected. 

 Director #8 (youth) – A J Simmons, Central Shenandoah USBC was elected. 

 Director #9 (youth) – James Washington, Greater Richmond USBC was re-elected. 

 

Johnny Harris, Association Manager, and Anne Ray, 1st Vice President, were elected as State delegates to 

the 2018 USBC Convention in Reno. 

The fall meeting will be held in Newport News at the Marriot Center City, on the weekend of September 

30 – October 1, 2017. 

 

 Andrea Dale, delegate 


